McNamara McCarthy School of Irish Dance Family Organization
Meeting Minutes 02-10-2022


Meeting called to order at 6:50pm.

Prior meeting minutes were discussed.  Motion to accept minutes brought by Angie Heding and seconded by Doug Heding.  Motion passed. 

President Janice Shoman welcomed everyone.    

Treasurer. (President Janice Shoman reporting for the vacant position).   Our bank balance is approximately $1800.  Membership is up to 34, which is approximately 50% of families. 

Committee reports:

Father daughter dance. Due to many upcoming competitions, including Nationals and Worlds, and additional events hosted by the School, the date has been pushed back to April 22nd, 2022.  Wilson Center for the Arts park pavilion is our best option.  Dan Richards will be finalizing the dates with the Wilson Center.  

Old Business:

The Mock Feis is this Sunday, February 13th.  Dan Richards is doing the presentation, and Bonni Fredricks will assist Dan with Q&A.  Dan has printed off parent packets and is ready for the presentation.  The board was able to obtain 20 Squish Mallows for the dancers.  Janice Shoman will provide coffee, water and cookies for the attendees.  

St Patrick’s Day Parade.  Joe and Dan are getting ready to begin construction on the float. Dan Richards has been in contact with a local musician to provide music.  The parade committee will design a generic banner to use for the parade and other events.  The teachers approved use of the oversized leprechaun hat to be part of the float.  However they did not wish to use the antique fire truck this year. Construction will begin next week Thursday. 

New business:
 
The position of Treasurer needs to be filled.  Angie Heding nominated Lori Strangberg.  Lori has a professional background in accounting, and has two children enrolled at McNamara McCarthy. The nomination was seconded by Jill Panther.  Lori Strangberg was present and accepted the nomination.  

Dan Richards stated he will be completing his one year term on July 1st of this year and will not seek re-election.  Dan states he wishes to head up fundraising activities.  

Angie Heding states she will begin to look into making MM car decals as a fundraiser.  She states she will mock up some designs and present them to MMFO.  Once a few designs are decided upon they will be submitted to the teachers for approval.  

Janice Shoman asked if there was any new information people would like to see on the MMFO Website.  Suggestions were a calendar, performance vs. competition looks, a link to “love 2 feis” and maybe some local feiseanna sites.   

Janice Shoman stated the teachers reached out and asked for MMFO support for a school open house on March 26th.  They don’t have all the details yet, but they are hoping for some volunteers to help run it.  Perhaps some parents to meet and greet, run a coffee and treat station, and maybe an information session.  Janice responded MMFO would be happy to support the event.  

Jill Panther made a motion to adjourn, and was seconded by Lori Strangberg.
Motion passed.  

Adjourned at 7:28pm.


 












  


 
